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Environmental Assessment Bulletin 

The Honourable Charlene Johnson, Minister of Environment and Conservation, has 
announced the following events relative to Part 10 Environmental Assessment of the 
Environmental Protection Act. 

UNDERTAKINGS REGISTERED: 
 
Crown Districts 17 & 18 Five Year Operating Plan (2008-2012) Amendment 
Proponent: Department of Natural Resources (Reg. 1541) 
 
The timber harvesting amendment to the existing Five Year Operating Plan will open an 
area for domestic harvesting near the community of Raleigh on the Great Northern 
Peninsula. The Raleigh Domestic Cutting Block (D18-01) borders on the northeast end of 
the Raleigh Municipal Boundary and covers an area of 105 hectares of productive forest 
land, providing access to an additional 3,312 cubic metres of timber. The timber will be 
harvested by domestic cutters for fuelwood and sawlogs. Harvesting activities will 
commence in the winter of 2011. 
 
The undertaking was registered on November 2, 2010; the deadline for public comments 
is December 9, 2010; and the minister’s decision is due by December 17, 2010.   
 
Holyrood Access Road Sand/Gravel Quarry   
Proponent: Black Ridge Construction Ltd. (Reg. 1540) 

The proposal involves a 4 hectare quarry expansion off the Holyrood Access Road, 
approximately 3.3 kilometres from the Town of Holyrood.  No new roads will be required 
for access to the site.  A 50 metre buffer will be maintained around all bodies of water in 
the area.  Associated work will employ 2 people during construction/site preparation and 
5 people during operations.  The life expectancy of the quarry is 5 to 8 years 

The undertaking was registered on October 29, 2010; the deadline for public comments 
is December 9, 2010; and the minister’s decision is due by December 13, 2010. 
 

UNDERTAKING WITHDRAWN: 
 
Stephenville Indian Head Salmon Hatchery  (Reg. 1536) 
Proponent:  Northern Harvest Sea Farms Newfoundland Ltd. 

 
For further information on the environmental assessment process, please contact the 
Director of Environmental Assessment at (709) 729-4211 or toll-free: 
1-800-563-6181 or by mail to: 
 
 



Director, Environmental Assessment Division 
Department of Environment and Conservation 
West Block, Confederation Building 
P.O. Box 8700, St. John's, NL, A1B 4J6 
  
Environmental assessment information is on the department Web site at 
http://www.gov.nl.ca/env 
 

-30- 
Media contact: 
Melony O’Neill 
Director of Communications  
Department of Environment and Conservation 
709-729-2575; 689-0928 
moneill@gov.nl.ca 
 


